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IMPORTANT DATES

Hello Netherwood Knoll Families,

Celebrations from the past few weeks  Include:
- Returning to school after Winter Holiday
- Successful completion of our winter Lock-Down Drill
- 3rd and 4th Grade Nature Club
- Kindergarten Sings in music class
- 1st - 4th Grade YANA Club at recess
- STAR Assessments (2nd- 4th Grade)
- Report Cards sent home

In the coming weeks we will welcome a new Health Assistant to 
Netherwood, as Health Assistant Julie Hagstrom is retiring after 28 
years.  Thank you for your patience as the new staff learns the Health 
Office “ropes”. :)

Thank you for all you do to support your learner and our Netherwood Family!

Lindsay Eimerman Lisa Lucas Emily Tech Kelsey Antoniewicz

NKE Principal Administrative Intern School Counselor School Psychologist



                          
                             Upcoming Important Dates           
● February 11 - Parent/Guardian Conferences 3:00-7:00 PM
● February 13 - Parent/Guardian Conferences 3:00-7:00 PM
● February 17 - No School, Staff Professional Development

                           Alternative After School Plans
If you have any updates to your student’s after school plan, ie 
getting picked up instead of the bus, please communicate this with 
the office by sending in a note in the morning. This helps ensure 
that teachers receive the message. If there are unexpected 
changes, all communication must be done through the office by 
calling (608) 835-4191. Teachers may not have an opportunity to 
check email throughout their busy day and this helps up make sure 
the message gets to students.

    

 Remember to Dress Your Children  For Colder Weather                                                                                   

The changing elements of our Wisconsin weather sometimes mean 
colder or wetter conditions at mid-day than when they left in the 
morning. Please send your child with warm clothing and gear as every 
class has two daily outdoor recesses. If the “Feels Like” Temperature 
is below zero, we will hold indoor recess.  When in doubt, send 
warmer gear than may be necessary.  

Important Information



                          Head Lice Information
Around this time of year we receive questions about head lice. In 
accordance with the most recent heath guidance from the American 
Academy of Pediatrics, the OSD Head Lice Policy, does not require 
students with head lice to stay home from school because lice is 
neither a health hazard nor sign of poor hygiene. Rather, students 
are to be treated at home after school and may return after being 
treated with a lice killing agent. Below are some resources about 
head lice, including how to examine and treat it:
● How to Examine for Head Lice
● Head Lice: What Parents Need to Know
● CDC Information

                                      Attendance Letters
 In Wisconsin, caregivers may excuse their learner from school for 
UP to 10 days. As learners miss days, our student services team will 
send home communication to caregivers. Attendance letters are NOT 
intended to increase a family’s anxiety about absences and are a 
requirement from the state. If you or your family have questions 
about attendance, or any communication you receive from school, 
please let us know. Our hope is that this will allow us to work as a 
school / family team, to support your learners.

More Important Information

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.aap.org/en/news-room/news-releases/aap/2022/american-academy-of-pediatrics-updates-report-on-controlling-and-treating-head-lice-in-children-adolescents/&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926734263&usg=AOvVaw0un4ZxYeTgudeSaIn0cuMF
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.aap.org/en/news-room/news-releases/aap/2022/american-academy-of-pediatrics-updates-report-on-controlling-and-treating-head-lice-in-children-adolescents/&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926734552&usg=AOvVaw0b6MW8CjXlxNb4W_QqIIGI
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://go.boarddocs.com/wi/sdoregon/Board.nsf/goto?open%26id%3DCVGJYM4D3725&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926734685&usg=AOvVaw3Gsj0p4eI49gHBCGKz13o8
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/resources/pdf/HeadLiceFlyer.pdf&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926734830&usg=AOvVaw2L9rq5eQQr85PdC-iLmejS
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.healthychildren.org/English/health-issues/conditions/from-insects-animals/Pages/Signs-of-Lice.aspx&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926734975&usg=AOvVaw32YEj8dvIlHck0EQgvBfho
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.cdc.gov/lice/caring-head/index.html&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1739210926735066&usg=AOvVaw1S28hZ9JQsgWpHdFO4JCUD










              Music
● After their Winter Sing 

concerts, Kindergarteners 
will be exploring melodic 
contour and dynamic 
contrast. 

● 1st graders will be 
recognizing vocabulary 
about tempo and dynamics 
with Saint-Saens’ Carnival 
of the Animals. 

● 2nd graders will be 
working on making 
soundscapes by adding 
instrument sounds to 
stories.

● In 3rd and 4th graders are 
finishing up the piano 
keyboarding unit and will 
be doing some folk 
dancing. 

                

World Language
● Kindergarteners are 

starting to learn about 
family members and pets 
in Spanish. We will be 
sharing if our family is 
big or small.

● In 1st grade, we are 
learning about the 
different places in our 
school and connecting to 
activities we do there. 

● 2nd and 4th graders are 
learning about body 
parts and healthy 
activities!

● 3rd graders are learning 
about family and pets 
that they have or want. 

NKE Rotations Updates



NKE Rotations Updates

● At the end of January and into 
February students will be 
starting the Ceramics unit.

○ 4th will be using slab, coil, 
scratch/attach methods to 
build a vessel.

○ 3rd will be using slab, 
scratch/attach methods to 
create a tile.

○ 2nd will use the coil 
method to create a heart.

○ 1st will use the pinch pot, 
scratch/attach methods to 
create a mouse.

○ Kinder will use texture to 
create a pendant and a 
pinch pot.

Physical Education
● End of January and beginning of 

February we will be participating in 
Gymnastics and Tumbling!

○ All grades will be focusing on 
safety, balances, rolls

○ 3rd and 4th graders will 
perform gymnastics routines 
for their class

○ 1st and 2nd graders will be 
learning what a routine is and 
stringing moves together

○ The big focus for gymnastics is 
Safety!  We will focus on 
keeping our head/neck safe 
and landing on our feet

● We will also be participating in NINJA 
WARRIOR Courses including;

○ Climbing Ropes
○ Cargo Net
○ Rock Wall Climbing
○ Lava Rock Jumping

● Scooters!!  - We will be doing some 
different scooter games after 
gymnastics

○ Some activities we do!
■ Mario Kart!
■ Spiderman Tag
■ Relay Races

● Hockey is at the end of February!
○ We will be doing activities that 

help our stick handling, 
passing, and shooting at the 
goals!



NKE Rotations Updates

Library/Technology

4th Grade: Fourth graders have been learning 
about how to cite their sources; there are a lot of 
details to include when sharing where you found 
your facts. In February, we will learn about the 
difference between primary and secondary 
sources and practice using Google Docs.

3rd Grade: Third graders have been comparing 
and contrasting sources of information, and 
continuing to practice typing skills. In February, 
they will learn how to design and create using 3D 
pens, and learn about the ALA children’s book 
awards.

2nd Grade: In February, second graders will learn 
about algorithms and coding using Dash Robots. 
We will review how to use PebbleGo for research 
and discover more book series in the Fiction 
Favorites section.

1st Grade: First graders will take a closer look at 
Stacy McAnulty’s nonfiction books. They are 
learning about algorithms and coding, and 
learning how to control Ozobot robots.

Kindergarten: Kindergartners have explored 
computer language on Kodable and learned 
habits readers use to choose new books. In 
February, they will learn more about staying safe 
online and take a closer look at nonfiction text 
features. 

– Mrs. Timmins

Come experience the fair during 
Caregiver Conferences.

   February 11th and 13th
        Every purchase benefits our 

school.


